SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON TUESDAY 6th OCTOBER 2020 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm
Present:  
Cllr M Thomas (Chairman), Cllr L Hungin, Cllr O Davison-Oakley, Cllr T Norton,                Cllr J Holder, and Cllr Hughes. 
In attendance:  Mr N Baddeley, County Cllr S Patel and Mrs E Bates (Clerk). 

I. OPEN SESSION: No items were raised.
II. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr J Smith and Cllr A Anderson.

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  The minutes for the September meeting were approved by Cllr Norton and Cllr Davison-Oakley.  The minutes were duly signed as a correct record of the meeting.  This meeting was held via videoconferencing.

Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  
· It was agreed that a new memorial tree would be purchased for Green Meadow to replace the cherry tree which had died.  The family have contributed towards a larger tree which will be planted during this autumn.  The watering options, which should commence from May still need to be resolved.
· It was agreed to get a quotation to repair the resin surfacing/tiles in the Green Meadow playground and for a full inspection and service of the equipment identified in the report.  (Action – Cllr Thomas)  An application to the Community Board (Local Infrastructure) will be considered for funding.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley, Cllr Thomas)  
· The gates in Green Meadow have been inspected for entrapment issues. The small middle gate and the gate near Stable Lane need adjusting.  A contractor has been instructed to carry out the work.  (Action - Cllr Norton)
· Quotations for a replacement Jubilee Hall noticeboard have been quite expensive.  A local carpenter will be asked for a quotation to refurbish the noticeboard.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley, Clerk)
· The dog waste bin, which had been unearthed from the Recreation Ground has been reinstated at the left hand side of the car park. 
· Legal advice is being sought for the Pavilion lease as it has now expired.  (Action – Clerk, Cllr Holder, Cllr Davison-Oakley, Cllr Thomas) 
· Following a successful crowd funding initiative for the village Christmas tree raising just over £2,000, the festive socket and timer unit have been ordered.
· There had been a considerable amount of nominations for the Community Superheroes Award.  A special Newsletter will be prepared as it was felt important to recognise everyone who had been nominated.  The Chairman will send a letter to each recipient along with a box of Heroes.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Holder)
· The Jubilee Hall Committee discussed 3 options with regard to the reopening of Jubilee Hall:-  1) To remain closed 2) To allow groups of six to use the hall. 3) To open for larger groups as a Covid secure venue.  It was agreed that, subject to ongoing government guidelines, the hall would be opened from 1st October to groups running permitted activities for up to a total of six people including the hirer.
· A floor standing automatic hand sanitiser unit has been installed in the entrance of Jubilee Hall.  
· A meeting will be arranged with a local contractor to clear Holly in Green Wood.  (Action – Cllr Hughes)

A resident who borders Jubilee Walk has raised concerns about the proposed bench to be installed close to her property.  The resident who proposed the suggested location has asked for further discussion with all parties.  (Action – Clerk)
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda:  No matters were arising.
III. MONTHLY RISK INSPECTIONS:    
i. Health and Safety Issues identified and recommended actions:  Cllr Westlake has completed the September Health and Safety inspection.  There were no health and safety concerns. Cllr Hughes will carry out the October inspection and Cllr Thomas will carry out the November inspection.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Thomas)    
ii. Maintenance issues identified and recommended actions:  It was noted that Footpath 16 to the Recreation Ground was being obstructed by a resident’s hedge.  The resident was informed and has cut back some of the new growth. 
IV. OTHER HEALTH AND SAFETY ISSUES:  No issues were raised.
V. DECLARATION OF INTEREST: There were no declarations of interest.
VI. Correspondence:  
· Following the issues raised about the flooded roads and maintenance required to the drainage system, a meeting has been arranged with Transport for Bucks and County Councillor S Patel.  (Action - Clerk)
· A request had been received from Chalfont St Peter Cricket team to play cricket on the Recreation Ground in 2021.  The request was approved in principle, subject to understanding the impact for the football clubs.  A meeting will be organised with the Cricket Club to discuss the viability of the project.  (Action – Cllr Hungin, Clerk)
· Following a quotation which was approved, it was agreed to replace the batteries and the pads on the two Defibrillators.  (Action – Clerk)
· A request had been made by Seer Green United for bays to be painted on the Recreation Ground car park.  A plan for the bays will be made and presented to the council for approval.  (Action – Clerk)
· Electoral Services at Buckinghamshire Council have confirmed that they have not received a request for an election for the Vacancy we advertised on 9th September. The Parish Council can now proceed to co-option for a new councillor.
· Concerns had been made about the increased parking in the centre of the village which was making it difficult and dangerous for motorists to navigate the parked cars safely.  It was suggested that the loss of the Jolly Cricketers car park, which was now unavailable due to the introduction of a marquee to provide an outdoor seating area, and the possibility of an unconfirmed car sales business was putting a strain on the available parking.  Parking is available on the grasscrete opposite the Parish Church Hall which is in a wider area of the road. The matter will be discussed with the landlords of the Jolly Cricketers and the Buckinghamshire Highways Engineer who designed and implemented the yellow line scheme.  (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin)
· The concrete Pavilion shed has been damaged by a vehicle and the council has been advised that as the front wall has been structurally damaged the building should be replaced.  The insurers have asked for a quotation to replace the building. A local builder will be asked to quote for the work. (Action – Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin)
VII. Finance: 

From 2nd September to 6th October 2020:-

Payments amounting to:-          
  


    
  £4,915.18
Income received:-




   
       
£31,932.96
The closing bank balances at 30th September totalled:-          
£94,791.75
i. Parish Council Bank Mandate:  It was resolved that the Parish Council will move to online approval of payments for the existing five Councillor signatories (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley, Clerk)    
ii. Contracts:  The existing contracts and rates were reviewed.  It was agreed that the council would like the existing grounds maintenance contracts for grass cutting and hedge trimming to continue.  Enquiries would be made about the work and cost of hay wardens in neighbouring villages. (Action – Clerk)   It was requested that a children’s football group could train on Wednesday afternoons on the Recreation Ground.  A charge of £10 per session or £50 for six sessions was agreed subject to available parking.  (Action – Clerk)  It was agreed to keep the same rates for the football clubs for 2021/22.  It was also agreed not to increase the rates for hiring the Pavilion at the current time.  It was resolved to increase the cemetery fees by 15% in April 2021 as the rates are still considerably lower than neighbouring parishes.  
VIII.   

Planning
Notices of new planning applications continue to be displayed on the notice-board and website.  
Permitted

PL/20/2563/FA
30 Howard Crescent, Seer Green, HP9 2XP

Single storey rear extension and removal of chimney stack.

PL/20/2731/AEA
West Riding, Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2RH

Application for additional environmental approval to extend the date permission expires of planning permission CH/2017/0203/FA to 1 May 2021.

PL/20/2592/TP
Woodlands and Edelweiss, Long Bottom Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2UL

Pruning of an oak tree and felling of six beech trees all protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

IX.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS:

i. annual tree survey: The annual tree survey report has recommended that a series of work is carried out over the next six months.  A local contractor has provided a quotation which was in the region of £2,650 plus VAT for the recommended work, which was approved. (Action – Cllr Hughes)
ii. councillor roles and responsibilities:  A comprehensive list of council roles and responsibilities was circulated.  It was agreed that at least two councillors should be assigned to each area of responsibility.  Councillors should let the Chairman know what areas they are interested in before the next meeting. (Action – All Councillors)  The updated list will then be presented to the November meeting.  (Action - Cllr Thomas) 
iii. remembrance sunday: A live streamed act of remembrance will be held on 8th November at approximately 10.50 – 11.10am.  There will be no procession this year and limited physically distanced seating will be available.  Each organisation can send a representative.  The road closure order was submitted.  If the road is closed it will be safely marshalled.  (Action – Cllr Holder)
X.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)
i. JUBILEE HALL:   The Jubilee Hall Sub-Committee will hold another meeting in two weeks to decide review the government’s latest ruling about the use of community halls.  (Action – Jubilee Hall Sub-Committee)  A full risk assessment has been completed which will also be reviewed. (Action – Cllr Holder, Clerk)
ii. PARISH COUNCIL PROPERTIES, open spaces AND SERVICES:  An NHS QR code poster will be created and made available in the Pavilion.  (Action - Clerk)  The Parish Council policies will be reviewed.  (Action – Cllr Davison-Oakley, Cllr Thomas, Cllr Hungin, Clerk) 
XI.
information items:  No items were raised.

The meeting closed at 9.16pm
Next Meeting – The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Tuesday 3rd November 2020, at 7.30pm on Zoom.    
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